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“Useful men, who do useful things, don’t mind being treated as
useless. But the useless always judge themselves as being
important and hide all their incompetence behind authority.”
—Paulo Coelho

With  an  invasion  of  over  11  million  illegal  aliens  now
penetrating every corner of America, it’s safe to say that Joe
Biden will go down in history as the most useless, incompetent
and inept president ever to be elected to the presidency.  He
did it at blinding speed in 37 months. He did it without any
understanding of the long-term consequences.  He accomplished
his  intention  to  fundamentally  change  America  from  its
successful foundation to a crumbling nightmare of accelerating
conflict.

“The problem with incompetence is its inability to recognize
itself,” said Orrin Woodward

Whether it’s Barack Obama, who vowed to fundamentally change
America, or his followers who are entrenched in the Biden
White House situation room—there is no question that America
is being changed by one man or his handlers.

As  the  radio  host  Charlamagne  said,  “Biden  has  no  main
character energy.”
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In other words, he’s boring because he is 81 years old with
severe dementia and cognitive problems.  He’s not in charge.
He’s not  making rational  decisions. He’s not capable of
handling  the   rigors  of  being  president  of  the  United
States.  Ironic that he has never worked a real job in his
life in that he has been on the public dole in Washington
DC  for over 50 years.  He never introduced one piece of
legislation that improved America.  He’s on par with Maxine
Waters,  Ilhan  Omar  or  Rashida  Talaib  who  are  just  as
useless.  He was an avowed racist through the 60’s, 70’s, and
80’s, but somehow transformed into Black America’s hero in the
last 20 years.

The New York Times wrote this week, “Biden is not up for
another term.”

Henry Hazlitt said, “The whole gospel of Karl Marx can be
summed up in a single sentence: Hate the man who is better off
than you are. Never under any circumstances admit that his
success may be due to his own efforts, to the productive
contribution  he  has  made  to  the  whole  community.  Always
attribute his success to the exploitation, the cheating, the
more  or  less  open  robbery  of  others.  Never  under  any
circumstances admit that your own failure may be owing to your
own weakness, or that the failure of anyone else may be due to
his own defects – his laziness, incompetence, improvidence, or
stupidity.”

The  incompetent  withdrawal  from  Afghanistan  that  got  13
military personnel killed proved sheer incompetence by Biden
and  his  General  Milley.   The  incredible  incompetence  and
outright corruption of inviting over 11 million illegal aliens
into our country tops the list for sheer insanity of non-
leadership. The stunning deaths of 300,000 of our young people
in the last three years from Biden’s open borders for drug
cartels should have him impeached for his incompetence.  The
fact that he can’t put two sentences together in one speech or
enforce our nation’s laws should make him eligible for the



25th Amendment.

“In a hierarchy, every employee tends to rise to his level of
incompetence.” Lawrence Peter, The Peter Principle

Mr. Peter wrote that book in the 1960’s. It states that in a
system like ours, every person is promoted to his or her
highest level of incompetence. Once at that level, that person
wreaks havoc on everyone below their “rank” or “level” of
authority.

As to all the “Sanctuary Cities”, all hell is breaking loose.
It’s costing billions to house, feed and care for 11 million
plus  people  who  broke  into  our  country  without
permission.  One African-American yelled at the Chicago City
Council,  “Biden’s  junkin’  up  our  city  with  these
illegals.”  Another Black said, “What about our people being
served instead of all those illegals?”

New York Sanctuary City Mayor Adams said, “This invasion is
destroying New York City.”  Well, if you call illegal aliens
beating up cops and shooting people, you would be correct. But
then,   Adams  supports  the  172,000  law  breakers  who  have
invaded his city.  The costs are now into the hundreds of
millions of dollars.

Whether you’re one of the 38 percent of Americans who approve
of  Joe  Biden,  which  means  you  must  be  suffering  from
Alzheimer’s, too…because no one in his or her right mind would
support such incompetence.  Or, you’re part of the rest of the
majority  of  the  country  that  wants  him  to  drop  out…he’s
already done the damage that won’t be solved unless every one
of those people faces deportation.

No matter how you look at “incompetence”, Joe Biden has set
the benchmark for the worst president in American history.
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